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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

The pandemic has changed how we support the United Way this year. Let’s use our

Friday Photo Collage this week to remember some of our favorite moments from

past events. I know someone has a picture of at least one of our fearless leaders

taking a pie to the face. Submit pictures to shane.tedder@uky.edu by midnight on

Thursday, October 22.

Reminder: FREE FLU SHOTS AVAILABLE AT MULTIPLE LOCATIONS

There are several convenient options remaining this week including a drive up

clinic on Sunday at Kroger Field. To schedule an appointment go to

go.uky.edu/flushot or walk-ups are welcome.

9 a.m. – 3 p.m.; Gatton Student Center Room 330 A/B

8 a.m. – 4 p.m.; President’s Pavilion, Kroger Field Gate 9

9 a.m. – 3 p.m.; Gatton Student Center Room 330 A/B

8 a.m. – 4 p.m.; President’s Pavilion, Kroger Field Gate 9

1 - 6 p.m.; President’s Pavilion, Kroger Field Gate 9

Thursday

Oct. 22

Friday

Oct. 23

Sunday

Oct. 25

Facilities Management’s Medical Center teams initiated an

emergency hot water outage at the College of Dentistry this week.

The outrage was in response to a leak in a basement hallway at a

valve above a hard ceiling in a very tight area (left). The leak posed

major issues for DLAR (Department of Lab Animal Research) which

has their triannual inspection this week. After multiple attempts, the

leak was successfully repaired on Tuesday night with minimal

outage/down time and just in time for the critical site inspection.

This challenging issue was coordinated and resolved by members of

the Maintenance and Trades team including Annex Maintenance

Supervisor, Eddie Ellis and the plumbers Dan Huber, Paul

Thomas, and Kenny The Plumber. GREAT JOB TO EVERYONE

INVOLVED!

Self-care, maintaining and improving our mental and physical health, should always be a

priority but it is especially important in these trying times. UK Human Resources, through

their Work-Life Connections Program, provides a wide array of resources available to

all UK Employees. We encourage you to take time this week to do two things. First, learn

about the warning signs that commonly indicate that stress and circumstances are

negatively impacting your mental health. Second, familiarize yourself with the resources

that UK provides to help you regain balance and focus. More info:

https://www.uky.edu/hr/work-life/counseling/worklife-connections-counseling

PHOTO FRIDAY – Favorite United Way Photos from Years Past
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